


been correlated to an arriving cargo aircraft using our westerly operations. The aircraft followed
all standard procedures on this route.

 

As mentioned here at LLA we permitted to operate for 24 hours which is the same as other
London airports. Although, we do understand that aircraft operating during the early morning
can be particularly disturbing and we are conscious of the impact that these flights can have on
the local community. While I realise it will not stop you from being disturbed, it is important to
point out that London Luton Airport already has more stringent noise control measures than
most major UK airports. This includes a night-time noise violation limit, This is where if an aircraft
noise is greater than 79dB during the night time, the aircraft will receive a fine; previously this
limit was set at 80dB. All fines are put into the community trust fund, operated to help local
communities benefit. The noise violation limits are measured at our three fixed noise monitors,
at these locations aircraft must be below 79dB during the night and 80dB during the daytime
period. For clarity we do not fine aircraft for the noise at any of our portable noise monitors, as
these move around and will always be different distances from the airport. We use the standard
6.5km from the start of the runway to measure the noise for our noise violations.

 

All our Noise and Track violations are detailed in the annual and quarterly monitoring reports.
The quarterly monitoring reports which can be found on our website.

 

We do recognise that our operations can have an impact on neighbouring communities, and we
of course have every sympathy with those affected and I would like to apologise for the
disturbance you have experienced.

As you are a new resident to one of the communities that the airport impacts, myself and my
colleague  are happy to meet you in person. We can do this either at the airport offices, a
coffee shop, your property or another mutually convenient place. I believe this will allow us to
have a conversation regarding aircraft noise matters along with our restrictions and new projects
we are working on. If you would like to arrange this, please do let us know.

 




